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Uniform Information 
 
The summer break is a time when many of you will purchase new items of school uniform ahead of the new 
academic year. Wearing uniform is very much part of what it means to be a pupil at Blessed Trinity. The 
uniform for pupils is simple and smart and gives pupils a sense of belonging to the school. We want our pupils 
to be able to focus fully on their education without the external pressures that come from following fashion, 
make-up and expensive designer brands, we also want to remove this pressure from our parents.  
 
Shoes 

If you are purchasing new shoes for your child, please ensure they are in keeping with our policy as outlined 

below: 

Shoes must be plain black only. No logos, stripes, high heels, canvas or boots of any type. Trainers are not 

acceptable footwear. If a pupil attends school with unacceptable footwear they will be expected to wear 

footwear provided by school until this can be rectified. 

 
Hair styles 
If your child has chosen a different hair style for the summer holidays, please ensure that it will be in keeping 
with our school rules upon our return to school: 
Hair styles should be neat and tidy and of one natural hair colour. Hair should not be shorter than a ‘number 
2’ without lines or fashionable designs. Hair should not be of an extreme length or style. 
 
Jewellery and Makeup 

I would like to remind you that items of jewellery or makeup, including nail varnish, false tan, false nails and 

false eyelashes are not allowed in school. Pupils will not be allowed to attend lessons if the uniform offence 

is unable to be rectified with products supplied by school. If any item of jewellery is seen on a pupil, it will be 

confiscated and handed to reception and only returned to a parent. 

 
Outdoor coats 
Outdoor coats should be warm and waterproof preferably in navy blue, black, or a dark colour. 
The wearing of hoodies, fleeces, track suit tops or other fashion wear is not allowed. 
Coats should not be worn inside the building but may be worn outside at break and lunchtimes. 
 

Pupils are required to wear their PE kit for Performing Arts lessons. Please note the studio will revert back to 

a no shoe zone, therefore an addition to the PE kit will be grip/trampoline socks (these can be any colour or 

brand) otherwise bare feet will be expected. No outdoor shoes or trainers will be permitted in the studio. 

The full uniform policy can be found on our website at: www.btrcc.lancs.sch.uk 
 
We understand that issues can arise and are always happy to lend a pupil items of school uniform.  
 
If you are struggling to source any item of school uniform, please contact your child’s Year Leader   
 
Year 7: Mrs L Kelly: lkelly@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk  
Year 8: Mr M Holding:  mholding@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk  
Year 9: Mrs L Mirfield: lmirfield@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk  
Year 10: Miss E Wilkinson: ewilkinson@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk  
Year 11: Mr J Kelly:  jkelly@btrcc.lancs.sch.uk      
  
Thank you for your continued support in upholding our high standards.  
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